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CHRO Demands Accountability for Killing of Youth 

The Chin Human Rights Organization (CHRO) condemns the shooting and death of Felix Thang Muan 
Lian by the Tatmadaw and demands accountability for the soldiers responsible for the death of the 
22-year-old university student from Teddim Township.  

On 27 April at approx. 10 p.m. Felix was riding his motorbike on his way to a local gas station 
where he worked as an attendant when Burmese soldiers from Light Infantry Battalion (LIB) 269 
based in Teddim, opened fire without warning: 

“This is a shameful act of cowardice by the soldiers involved, committed with the full knowledge 
and confidence that they can act with impunity. There was no standing order such as a curfew 
prohibiting the public to be travelling at the time in question, which would have explained but not 
condoned the actions of the soldiers in question. This shows a clear and premeditated intent to kill 
and we demand full accountability,” said Salai Za Uk Ling, Deputy Executive Director of CHRO. 

Since the February 1 coup d’etat,  there has been at least 22 Chin civilians killed by Tatmadaw 
soldiers. 

For more information please contact: 
 
info@chinhumanrights.org 
Tel: +91 873 104 6827 
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